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GRAND FORKS — Grand Forks Mayor Brandon Bochenski said he
believes the controversial Fufeng project “should be stopped” after a
representative from the U.S. Air Force wrote that the proposed wet
corn mill in Grand Forks is a “significant threat to national security.”

“The federal government has requested the city’s help in stopping the
project as geo-political tensions have greatly increased since the initial
announcement of the project,” Bochenski said in a statement sent to
the media Tuesday afternoon. “The only remedies the city has to meet
this directive is to refuse to connect industrial infrastructure and deny
building permits. As mayor of the city of Grand Forks, I am requesting
these remedies be undertaken and the project be stopped, pending
City Council approval.”

The mayor’s comment comes after the Department of the Air Force
declared — through the state’s two U.S. senators — that the proposed
Fufeng project presents a “significant threat to national security.”

In a letter to Sen. John Hoeven, R-N.D., Andrew P. Hunter, assistant
secretary of the Air Force for acquisition, technology and logistics,
stressed the Air Force’s stance on the China-based company.

“While (a review by the Committee of Foreign Investment in the
United States recently) concluded that it does not have jurisdiction,
the (Department of the Air Force’s) view is unambiguous: the
proposed project presents a significant threat to national security with
both near- and long-term risks of significant impacts to our operations
in the area,” Hunter wrote.
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